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The photo above is taken from a panel discussion held in Mississippi regarding the efforts to 

remove Confederate monuments. The program was broadcast by Mississippi Public 

Broadcasting August 2017. The panel discussion lasted approximately thirty minutes. Our 

side had the last five to ten min. A few weeks later the Mississippi Public Radio did an on-air 

interview with Donnie Kennedy.  Click here to see the entire broadcast: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uhfo2jcj4ug  

This past month the Kennedy Twins have been interviewed on several TV, radio and pod/cast 

programs and we have made numerous speeches to local SCV and other Southern heritage 

organizations. Our one central message is that the time has come for our people to organize 

and launch a real counter-offensive. It is time to take back our South! 

 

 

 

http://www.kennedytwins.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uhfo2jcj4ug
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The Loss of Civility in Civil 

Discourse 

If a people cannot discuss differing opinions 

without become angry, vile, vulgar or violent, 

then perhaps the wrong people are attempting 

to live together. There are folks who honestly 

believe that they have a right to establish a 

politically correct society. They envision their 

new world order as a socialist land of perfect 

equality where old fashioned concepts such 

as Biblical morality are no longer allowed. 

They have a right to their horrid dreams but 

they do not have the right to use the force of 

government to compel us to live in their 

authoritarian gulag.  

Recently, among the many videos of left-wing 

mobs attacking supporters of Southern 

heritage, there was a video of a young man in 

a Confederate uniform holding a Confederate 

flag. In his face was a young female shouting 

profanities at him and holding her two middle 

fingers no less than an inch from the young 

man’s face. This is the type of people that the 

media protects; that our political class 

protects; these are our future political 

masters—unless we decide to do something 

about it.  

The time is long past for seeking to persuade 

our enemies with the truth about our Cause. 

The time is long past to seek to hide from 

public displays of our Southern heritage for 

fear that we may make some folks angry. The 

time is long past for weak leaders who are 

more concerned about moving up the ranks in 

some organization than they are about doing 

those things necessary to reclaim our right to 

publicly display our Southern heritage without 

fear of attack by left-wing mobs. The time for 

us to form an organization that is more 

concerned about restoring Southern pride and 

our heritage as defenders of States’ Rights 

than it is in preserving its 501c3 status.  

I’m Mad as Hell and I’m Not Going to 

Take It Any More!  

Like a deadly tidal wave, the movement to 

destroy Confederate monuments is crashing 

across the South. It seems that every fresh 

news cycle brings a report from another city or 

university that has decided to remove 

monuments that a few left-wing zealots have 

mislabeled “racist.” Our fine and upstanding 

politicians, both Democrat and Republican, 

just cannot move fast enough! Make no 

mistake the destruction of our Confederate 

heritage is a political act carried out by, or 

facilitated by, our own scalawag politicians. 

Perhaps now those who claim to be leaders in 

the Southern heritage movement will at least 

admit that this is a political battle and we must 

find a way to fight a political war. 

 The Kennedy Twins will be hosting a 

meeting this coming October 28th in the Baton 

Rouge area to begin the work of establishing 

the first shadow government in a Southern 

state. If you too are “mad as hell” then mark 

your calendar and make plans to attend. The 

purpose is to carry out the plan described in 

Dixie Rising-Rules for Rebels.  
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two main concerns (1) it might put the 

organization’s tax-exempt status (501c3) in 

jeopardy and (2) the organization had other 

more pressing business for which the funds 

would be better spent. In 1996 leaders in all 

Southern heritage organizations did not see 

any real threat from a possible campaign of 

anti-South cultural genocide and thus they 

were completely unprepared when the 

flashpoint occurred in Charleston, SC. Our 

leftist opponents had prepared well and were 

ready to strike, while our leadership floundered 

much like the French General Staff when the 

Germans invaded France in WWII. The 

Kennedy Twins were dismissed as being “too 

radical” and “extreme.” But had the plan been 

implemented some two decades ago we would 

not be watching in horror as more and more 

Confederate monuments are destroyed by our 

leftist political enemies!  

   Recall that in The South Was Right! we 

dedicated an entire chapter to warning about 

the left’s campaign of cultural genocide. This 

was in 1994! We saw it coming and wanted to 

give the warning and issued a call to action. We 

called the plan we presented back in 1996 

“Flags across Dixie.” It was a smaller version 

of what, in 2017, would become Dixie Rising-

Rules for Rebels.  We wanted the organization 

to make resources available in order to place 

CSA flags in every county in every Southern 

State—but in addition each county would have 

a committee to pay for radio ads explaining that 

the CSA flag represented our people’s struggle 

for Freedom! Obviously, this was much too 

radical! It is late but not too late! Project 2020 

in conjunction with our efforts to establish 

shadow governments in every Southern State 

will not only reclaim our Confederate 

monuments but reclaim our right to a 

government controlled by real states’ rights 

including the right of nullification and 

secession! In politics inaction kills! Time to act! 

Shadow governments & Project 2020 

The Destruction of Confederate 

Monuments—Could Have Been 

Prevented 

“Hind-sight is 2020” or so the old saying goes. 

Looking back on the last few months and 

reviewing the legacy of the destruction of so 

many Confederate monuments it is clear to us 

that all of this destruction could have been 

avoided. In 1996 a proposal was made to a 

South-wide Confederate heritage organization 

that, if it had been implemented, would have 

prevented the current round of cultural 

genocide. The Kennedy Twins presented to a 

high officer of a large Confederate heritage 

organization a plan designed to undercut the 

political strength of the leftists who were then 

beginning to renew the Reconstruction-style 

effort to wipe out all things Confederate.  The 

plan would also have put “backbone” in our 

local political “leaders” and forced them to 

reject the leftist efforts to initiate a campaign of 

anti-South cultural genocide. 

 The leader of the Southern heritage 

organization took a quick look at our plan and 

promptly dismissed it as being unnecessary 

and bordering on the political. He expressed 

 
Teresa Roane with the Kennedy Twins in Memphis 
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Majority of Americans Favor Keeping 

Confederate Monuments 

In a recent nationwide poll, it was found that 

62% of Americans want to keep our 

Confederate monuments. See, 
http://nypost.com/2017/08/17/majority-of-americans-

want-confederate-monuments-to-stay/ These results 

are similar to the results found in a poll 

conducted in Louisiana in which over 70% of 

the people wanted to keep our Confederate 

monuments. Why then are “our” politicians 

caving in to the demands to remove our 

monuments? Why are they more responsive 

to the interest and demands of left-wing 

radicals than they are to the desires of the vast 

majority of Americans? They fear the left while 

they are free to ignore us.  Why? Because we 

do not have political clout! And pacified 

Southerners have not yet realized that we do 

not live in a democracy where the will of the 

people governs—we live in an authoritarian 

Federal Empire where the will of the left rules! 

The only recourse is to organize a shadow 

government to lobby for our interests. 

Traveller, Fellow-travelers, and the 
Confederacy 

Just about the time you think you have “heard it 
all” about anti-South cultural bigotry, you hear 
about how General Lee’s racist horse, Traveller, 
is causing snowflakes in California to go into 
mob-mode.  According to Breitbart News, 
Saphia Jackson the co-director of the Black 
Student Assembly at University of Southern 
California (USC), the Trojans, believes that 
Black students are being traumatized by the 
University’s Trojan horse mascot named 
“Traveler.”  As she notes, Confederate General 
Robert E. Lee’s horse was named “Traveler” 
(sic), therefore great racist trauma is being done 
African-Americans by USC white supremacists.  
Saphia (yes, this is how her name is spelled in 
the news release) Jackson, one of the highly 
motivated leader of the Black Student Body at 
the University of California, displays her 
ignorance of some of the most fundamental facts 
about General Lee—for example:  General 
Lee’s horse was named “TraveLLer” (note the 
double L) whereas the USC Trojan horse is 
named, “TraveLer” (note only one L).  Oops, 
someone’s lack of knowledge of history is 
showing!   
 At this point many readers are thinking 
that “we just need to ‘educate’ these people 
about our true history and things will get better.”  
WRONG!!  Yes, education is most important—
important for our people and those who want to 
know the truth.  Nevertheless, it must be 
remembered that “Changing behavior is more 
than education.”  Most of the enemies of the 
South are not persuaded by facts because they 
are emotionally attached to the party line of the 
left.  During the Cold War era the term “fellow-
traveler” was often used to denote a communist 
sympathizer who may not be a member of the 
Communist Party.  The communist “fellow-
traveler” was more dangerous than a member of 
the Communist Party because he was 
emotionally attached to the communist cause 
but could say “I am not a communist.”  Education 
alone could not stop this type of person because 
his behavior was wedded to the communist 
cause.  Ms Jackson’s loathing of all things 
Confederate—including the General’s horse—is 
driven by emotion, not fact.  (continued on p 6) 
 

 
Susan Hathaway with Kennedy Twins in Memphis 

http://nypost.com/2017/08/17/majority-of-americans-want-confederate-monuments-to-stay/
http://nypost.com/2017/08/17/majority-of-americans-want-confederate-monuments-to-stay/
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Our first task is not to immediately advocate for 
a “secession” movement but to educate, via 
irregular political action, the Southern people 
about their right to be the final judge as to 
whether or not the federal government is acting 
within the limitations imposed by the original 
Constitution. Then to hold a South-wide 
plebiscite demanding a return to real states’ 
rights inclusive of the right of nullification and 
secession.  

Once the people of the South understand that 
they have been denied this basic American 
right, then the political movement to reclaim this 
basic American right will begin. The Federal 
Empire will be faced with the choice of 
submitting to the states our Sovereign State 
Amendment* acknowledging the rights of 
nullification and secession or be faced with the 
South declaring its independence—the same 
way the Baltic States declared their 
independence from the Soviet Union. 

Q.  We are too few, how could we accomplish 
this? 

A. Remember Gideon in the Old Testament—
numbers are not as important as determination 
and faith of a few! As explained in “Let’s Take 
Our Country Back!” we do not need to win an 
election to win for our Cause.  Yes, it will take 
two or three thousand dedicated Southerners 
but together we can begin the movement to win 
our freedom—we can restore constitutional 
government in America. Time is short but by the 
year 2020 if we work together we will win.  

Our Goal 

Our goal is to restore a constitutionally limited 
Republic of Republics to America. The only 
decision is whether it will be in a fundamentally 
changed United States or an independent 
Confederate States of America! 

Deo Vindice 

 * Copy of Sovereign State Amendment can be found on 

pages 93-6 of Nullification: Why and How free pdf at: 

http://www.kennedytwins.com/Nullification_Book_2012.pdf  

What is Vision 2020? 

On pages 2 & 3 of the April 2015 issue of the 
Kennedy Twins newsletter we described the 
concept of our Vision 2020 project [available at 
http://www.kennedytwins.com/newsletter_apr15.p
df]. Vision 2020 is a way in which “we the people” 
of once sovereign states can reclaim our original 
constitutionally limited republic of republics. It 
stresses the use of non-traditional political action; 
it is a plan by which we can do a flanking maneuver 
or end run around the Federal Empire’s ruling elite 
of both political parties!  We encourage you to read 
the article on pages 2 & 3 of the April newsletter 
titled “Let’s Take Our Country Back!” 

As we have traveled around the South talking 
about our Vision 2020 project we have noticed that 
several questions are typically asked. Below are 
examples: 

Q. Are you trying to turn the SCV into a political 
organization? 

A. No! The purpose of the SCV is to work for the 
vindication of the Cause for which our ancestors 
fought. It is and should remain non-political but that 
does not mean that we should refrain from seeking 
political solutions as private citizens outside of the 
SCV. 

Q. Are you advocating secession? 

A. Not as a first option. Secession and nullification 
are constitutional rights that the sovereign states 
reserved when they created the Federal 
government under the original constitution. They 
were meant to be tools to be used by “we the 
people” of the sovereign states to protect liberty—
to be the final check on attempts by the Federal 
government to infringe on our rights, liberty and 
property.  

The most important thing about the American 
principles of secession and nullification are that 
they are typically not need as long as the central 
government recognizes them as constitutional 
rights. They are only needed when the national 
government becomes oppressive—they are the 
final barrier between our liberty and an aggressive 
Federal government.  

http://www.kennedytwins.com/Nullification_Book_2012.pdf
http://www.kennedytwins.com/newsletter_apr15.pdf
http://www.kennedytwins.com/newsletter_apr15.pdf
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Christian Cross Must Be Removed  

According to the radical left in academia and 

left-wing legal “scholars” the U.S. Constitution 

requires a complete and total separation of 

church and state. None of these “intellectuals” 

can produce a clear and concise quote from 

the language of the Constitution declaring an 

intent of the Founders to separate church and 

state, especially to the point of instituting 

secular humanism’s non-religion as the 

officially enforced “faith” of the American 

government. The political attack against 

America’s Christian heritage continues while 

America’s religious leaders look the other 

way! 

 A leftist group, Americans United, sent 

a letter to East Central University in Oklahoma 

demanding that the University remove a 

Christian cross from the chapel on its campus. 

The leftist claimed that it violated the 

“establishment clause” of the Constitution. At 

first the University began to cave in to the 

demands but now it is rethinking due to 

protests from Christian groups. But with the 

backing of the Federal Supreme Court one 

can already see what the eventual outcome 

will be. http://www.breitbart.com/big-

government/2017/06/30/university-considers-removal-

bibles-crosses-chapel/ 

 Southerners who understand the 

Constitution should know that it was intended 

as an instrument to limit the powers of the 

Federal government and was not applicable 

to sovereign states accept in the very few and 

specific areas in which the states mutually 

agreed. That of course changed with Lincoln’s 

war and the creation of a supreme federal 

government.  

 The secular humanist, leftist attacks 

will continue until “we the people” decide to do 

something about it! We cannot keep doing the 

same things we have always done if we hope 

to survive.  Project 2020 will give all 

Americans a way to reclaim real states’ rights. 

(continued from p 4) Traveller 

 Education, just like the foundation of your 

house, is very important.  But unless we 

Southerners put a framework of ACTION upon 

this wonderful foundation, we will never change 

the behavior of our fellow Southerners who 

stand idly by and allow first our history and 

ultimately our last few civil liberties to be taken 

from us.  We must educate in order to activate!  

Activists will change things. This is why we need 

to see you in Baton Rouge October 28th.  

AFTER THOUGHT:  I wonder if Ms Jackson is 

going to change her name, after all it reminds a 

lot of people about the Confederate General, 

Stonewall Jackson!  See USC Trojan horse 

story: http://www.breitbart.com/sports/2017/08/20/this-is-

real-life-usc-mascot-traveler-now-targeted-by-left-for-having-

similar-name-to-robert-e-lees-horse/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

They fought because the Northern majority was 

attempting to make political, economic, and social slaves 

out of the Southern minority. The struggle continues—

victory in 2020! 

Shadow Government—Project 2020 

Summit  

The Kennedy Twins are sponsoring a summit to 

establish the South’s first shadow government 

in Louisiana and provide detailed plans for how 

to do the same in other Southern States. The 

date is October 28, 2017, the place is the Baton 

Rouge LA area. A letter will be sent out by e-

mail on September 4 with more details. Be sure 

to check you in box. Time for talking is over!!! 

 

http://www.breitbart.com/big-government/2017/06/30/university-considers-removal-bibles-crosses-chapel/
http://www.breitbart.com/big-government/2017/06/30/university-considers-removal-bibles-crosses-chapel/
http://www.breitbart.com/big-government/2017/06/30/university-considers-removal-bibles-crosses-chapel/
http://www.breitbart.com/sports/2017/08/20/this-is-real-life-usc-mascot-traveler-now-targeted-by-left-for-having-similar-name-to-robert-e-lees-horse/
http://www.breitbart.com/sports/2017/08/20/this-is-real-life-usc-mascot-traveler-now-targeted-by-left-for-having-similar-name-to-robert-e-lees-horse/
http://www.breitbart.com/sports/2017/08/20/this-is-real-life-usc-mascot-traveler-now-targeted-by-left-for-having-similar-name-to-robert-e-lees-horse/

